

Online Education and Microcredential Council (OEMC)
2020-2021
September 29, 2021
SYNCHRONOUS MEETING (via Zoom)
1:00pm - 2:00pm

Present: Bradford Dykes, Barb Hoogenboom, Erica Hamilton (Chair), Simone Jonaitis (vice-chair), Pam Wells, Christine Rener (FTLC), Kim Kenward (Idel), Kelli Damstra, Mark Staves, Ellen Schendel, Rhonda Lubberts

Proposed Agenda (Meeting 11)

Consent Agenda

- Approval of Meeting #10 (9.22.2021) minutes

Continuing Business

- Review OEMC Charges from UCC (2021-2022) (all)
 - **Pilot Microcredential Approval Process** - Report on and monitor the effectiveness of the pilot, including selection and rationale for the metrics used along with the results and final recommendations ([SHORE Log: 1185-2020](#)) **Microcredential Proposals** - Create a proposal form and process for review and approval of microcredentials in partnership with UCC ([SHORE Log: 1187-2020](#)) Form 1 almost completed (test site), Will begin form 2 shortly. Barb will update UCC of progress thus far on our 2 year pilot
 - **OEMC Leadership** - Propose language to ensure that the applicable section of the [UAS Bylaws \(SG1.02\)](#) that charters the committee includes a subsection on Leadership, that describes the leadership positions and succession process. *MEMO submitted to ECS on 9/22/21*

New Business

- Feedback/Discussion on SAIL “test form” microcredential form, Part 2
 - Share with UCC
 - A few suggestions were made Erica will make the recommended wording changes and confirm question about stackable credentials that is included in form 1.
 - Suggested that information from Form 1 auto populates into Form 2 and can be edited by proposer. Helpful to be able to quickly reference form 1 for both proposer and OEMC
 - Remove question “explore other badges” - add question about stackability
 - Question: If a proposer is planning to offer a series of stackable badges - what’s the process? Answer: each badge needs to be submitted individually (1 badge per form), each badge will be

different and needs to be identified and addressed. In SAIL a group of courses can be identified/named yet each “course” is individual. Suggested that the connected/groupings/stacked should be identified on Form 2.

- Last Question on Form 1 allows proposer to add additional information, and we could provide a prompt that addresses this. Erica will work on language.
 - On hold: When/how to roll out the new forms and communicate with GVSU community about these forms/review system
 - Updates need to be made to:
 - OEMC’s website
 - UCC’s website
 - Other GVSU websites that include information about badges/microcredentials
 - On hold: OEMC “next steps” for hyflex/dual delivery proposed definitions (see [9/8 agenda notes](#) for review of conversation)
 - **NEW:** badge proposals - updates/discussion
 - Take what’s in SAIL and treat as form 1 and follow up with Robert prior to having him completing form 2. (SAIL 11299)
- Barb will chair W22 while Erica on sabbatical.

- Course Review (Kelli and Mark) - some proposed changes/process questions, will be reviewed at later date

11884	HPE 270	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11881	HPE 220	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11878	HPE 306	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11887	HPE 240	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11880	HPE 195	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11877	HPE 200	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11882	HPE 230	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11879	HPE 302	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11883	HPE 260	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11885	HPE 301	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment
11886	HPE 307	CCP	CLAS	approve with amendment